
The Cedars Primary School 

Newsletter  
 Thursday 17th December 2020 

Track and Tracing — Christmas Holiday 

The DfE have asked us to continue with track and tracing during the early part of the Christmas holiday. If 

your child is unwell with Covid-19 symptoms or tests positive then I need you to let the school know so that I 

can inform anyone else who may have been in contact with your child. Please remember to contact the 

school if your child develops Covid –19 symptoms up to 48 hours after school closes today. Full details can 

be found on the next page of the newsletter 

Term Dates 

Children return to school on Tuesday 5th January after the Christmas Holiday. 

Half term: Monday 15th February to Friday 19th February 

End of term: Wednesday 31st March 

A Happy Christmas from all at The Cedars 

I would like to take the opportunity to wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, but per-

haps more importantly, a safe holiday. As I write this I am not sure what might happen with rules for family 

gatherings during the break, but I would urge all families to listen to advice to ensure that everyone stays as 

safe as possible. 

At school we have continued to try and ensure that all children and staff are kept 

safe, we had a difficult period of staff and child absence mid term but this has im-

proved recently. We also continue to update our risk assessment to keep up with 

new guidance in order to keep all as safe as possible. 

Attached to this newsletter is a statement from Councillor Tom Bruce outlining the 

work of the local authority in supporting schools. 

If there is anything in the letter that you wish to discuss please contact the school 

either by phone or email help@cedars.hounslow.sch.uk   

The Cedars Christmas Production 

Due to Covid-19 regulations and to keep all safe, we have not been able to produce and show a full Christ-

mas production this year. We have however filmed a special show featuring as many of the children as possi-

ble. We wanted parents and carers to be able to see the show and so we have made it available to view via 

your child’s Google Classroom account. 

Please note that to ensure the safety of all children the production should not be copied or shared via 

social media as it contains images of the children. Please watch the show at home but do not share 

or distribute it to anyone else.    

If you have any problems accessing Google Classroom, please contact the school. 
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Track and Tracing — Christmas Holiday 

I have been asked by the DfE to continue with track and tracing during the early part of the Christmas holi-

day. If your child is unwell with Covid-19 symptoms or tests positive then I need you to let the school know so 

that I can inform anyone else who may have been in contact with your child. Please contact the school if any 

of the following occurs: 

 If your child tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms more than 48 hours 

since being in school, the school should not be contacted. Parents and carers should follow contact trac-

ing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace. 

 If your child tests positive for coronavirus (COVID-19), having developed symptoms on Friday 18th or 

Saturday 19th, the school should be contacted and will assist in identifying close contacts and 

advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school. 

 School staff will be on-call to conduct any contact tracing up to and including until Wednesday 22nd De-

cember.  

 A member of the school’s senior leadership team will be on-call via email between 10.00 and 11.00am 

every morning. The school can be contacted by emailing: help@cedars.hounslow.sch.uk   

 If your child is asked to self-isolate due to contact with a positive case after the 22nd December, I do not 

need to be informed about their absence until the first day of the new Spring Term. 




